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ST ERVAN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING – 4th September  2018 
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Minutes of the Meeting of the St Ervan Parish Council held on Tuesday 4th September 2018 at 7.30pm. 

PRESENT.  Cllrs, Clemens (Chair) J Eustice, J Skinner, M Biddick & Mrs S Berea 

ABSENT    Cllr, Mrs K Wood 

IN ATTENDANCE    Mr B Jordan, Parish Clerk S Rushworth CC and 9 members of the public 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (15 minutes) 

Discussion took place regarding the CRHA presentation at the last meeting regarding 
the possibility of houses being built in Penrose. It was explained that the parish 
councillors could not make comment at this time as they had not had an application but 
the comments made by the people present had been noted. 

CC S Rushworth made comment on the proposals to reduce the members of Cornwall 
Councillors from 123 to 87 for the 2021 elections, after that the council will look into 
changes and possible amalgamation of some parishes.  

44/2018 APOLOGIES AND ANNOUNCMENTS 

  Cllr R Biddick 

45/2018 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None 
46/2018 POLICE REPORT 

None 
47/2018 ST ERVAN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 3rd July 2018 

Cllr J Eustice proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 
3rd July 2018 at 7.30pm, be signed as a true and correct record, this was 
seconded by Cllr J Skinner and agreed 

48/2018 MATTERS ARISING 

1. Report footpath 9 & 10. CC S Rushworth reported that Council Officers are 
working toward diverting the footpath but there are a couple of ramblers that are 
against it. 
Mr Tim Puffer said there were a couple of issues that need answers, 1st is the 
issue of encroachment on their land and the possibility of land grabbing on 
Catalina Row, the second is why have the solicitors not found identified the 
possibility of the alleged footpath when the houses were purchased? 

49/2018 CORRESPONDENCE 

1. Cornwall Air Ambulance thank you for donation.  Noted 

2. Cornwall Council. Local Town & Parish Council Newsletter. Noted 

3. Grantscape. Minutes of the Denzell Downs Wind Farm. Noted  

4. CRHA. Invitation to AGM. 17th September at Royal Cornwall Showground. Noted 
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50/2018 CORRESPONDENCE FOR ACTION 

1. Cornwall Council. Planning conferences for Local Councils. Noted 

51/2018 PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

To CONSIDER Planning Applications or any that may be received since 6th 
March 2018. 

Application Number: PA18/06751  

Proposal: Erection of timber clad building for storage of equipment required 
for the management of the land. 

Location:  Land South east of 4 Penrose Lane, St Ervan 

Applicant: Mr D Mather 

Councillors felt that the proposed building should be at least 50 metres from the 
nearest occupied property, with this proviso added Cllr M Biddick proposed no 
objection, this was seconded by Cllr J Skinner and agreed. 

 

52/2018 HIGHWAYS 

 Clerk to contact PCSO Clive Wherry regarding the Old Chapel in Rumford, 
visitors are blocking resident’s driveways and causing other traffic issues in that 
area. 

 Contact highways regarding the four turnings signs which has been knocked 
over and the road edges which are collapsing 

 
53/2018 SIGNING OF CHEQUES 

                      Cheque No      VAT    Total 

Clerk Remuneration (Less tax)       £266.72 
Clerk’s Expenses            £46.05 
1 Year web hosting             £39.99  
        000369                       £369.76 
Inland Revenue     000370    £66.60 
      Total                £436.36 

Income     

  Interest           .21p 

Balances at 30th July 2018 

Treasurers Account                     £1,518.42 
Business Instant Access account        £3,910.56 
     Balance       £5,428.98 

      DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday 6th November 2018 @19.00 


